From: Molly Young

Sent: Friday, November 5, 2021 7:27 AM

To: CPSC < cpsc@london.ca >

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: Homeless camp being put on River Road golf course

I was at your meeting at city hall. Spent \$ 18 to park and the safety concerns of walking on this road were briefly mentioned then shoved aside with the notion that they will be shuttled or taxied back and forth. This is all at taxpayers' expense. Non-profit groups all use taxpayers' money. They will be walking down this road!! This is very unsafe. No sidewalks, No streetlights, narrow road, No drainage so when it rains or snows only the center of the road can be walked on!! This is a bad idea!! There is no way to mandate that this 30 plus people will not be walking down this road. You cannot lock them in! Drive down this road at night in the dark and see. Drive down this road with the heavy trucks and see. These Councell members think they are doing such great things for the homeless but they need to look out the window, drive down the road where these people will be put and pay attention to the road conditions during the day and at night. I have lived on this road for over 40 years. I know this road. Whoever thinks that the people put at this site will not be on the road are not thinking very far ahead. This meeting was just a formality. The trailers were put there months ago at the golf course. The decision was already made. The concerns of the people that live here are not being represented other than a brief mention. Raymond Young